

## **Notice of Meeting and Agenda Clyde Muirshiel Park Authority Consultative Forum**

<b>Date</b>	<b>Time</b>	<b>Venue</b>
Friday, 16 February 2018	10:00	Corporate Meeting Room 2, Council Headquarters, Renfrewshire House, Cotton Street, Paisley, PA1 1AN

KENNETH GRAHAM  
Clerk

### **Membership**

Councillor Andy Steel (Renfrewshire Council); Councillors Innes Nelson and David Wilson (Inverclyde Council); Councillor Todd Ferguson (North Ayrshire Council); Ross Anderson (Scottish Rural Property and Business Association); Annique Armstrong (Visit Scotland); Gerry McAuley (RSPB Scotland); Gordon Brown (Bell Ingram Limited); Donald Cochrane (Scottish National Farmers Union); S Garner (The Conservation Volunteers); Lord Glasgow (Kelburn Country Centre); Kerry MacKendrick (Lochwinnoch Community Council); Hilary Graham (Ramblers Association); (Sustrans); Barry Fleeting and Graeme Randall (Sport Scotland); David Blair and Patricia Perman (Largs Community Council); Andrew McLeman (Gryffe Valley Rotary Club); Andrew McWilliam (Parkdean Holidays); Alison Clark (Inverkip/Wemyss Bay Community Council); Sybil Simpson and Nigel Willis (both Save Your Regional Park); Guilia Canata (Inverclyde Local Access Forum); Sir Ludovic Shaw Stewart (Ardgowan Estates); Roger Hissett (Scottish Wildlife Trust); Steve Banks (Angling Interests) and (Scottish Water); Rita Holmes (Fairlie Community Council) and Ian Dippie (Save the Gretas).

Councillor Innes Nelson (Chair): Councillor Andy Steel (Vice Chair)

## **Further Information**

This is a meeting which is open to members of the public.

A copy of the agenda and reports for this meeting will be available for inspection prior to the meeting at the Customer Service Centre, Renfrewshire House, Cotton Street, Paisley and online at [www.renfrewshire.cmis.uk.com/renfrewshire/CouncilandBoards.aspx](http://www.renfrewshire.cmis.uk.com/renfrewshire/CouncilandBoards.aspx)

For further information, please either email [democratic-services@renfrewshire.gov.uk](mailto:democratic-services@renfrewshire.gov.uk) or telephone 0141 618 7112.

## **Members of the Press and Public**

Members of the press and public wishing to attend the meeting should report to the customer service centre where they will be met and directed to the meeting.

## Items of business

### Apologies

Apologies from members.

### Declarations of Interest

Members are asked to declare an interest in any item(s) on the agenda and to provide a brief explanation of the nature of the interest.

#### 1 **Minute** **5 - 8**

Minute of meeting of the Consultative Forum held on 1 December 2017.

#### 2 **Matters Arising**

Consider any matters arising from the Minute of 1 December 2017.

#### 3 **Forestry Application in Clyde Muirshiel Regional Park and Wild Land Area - Halkshill and Blairpark**

Verbal update.

#### 4 **Glamping Pods Application**

#### 5 **Tag 'n' Track**

Presentation.

#### 6 **Any Other Competent Business**

#### 7 **Date of Next Meeting**

Note that the next meeting will be held at 10.00 am on 22 June 2018 in North Ayrshire Council, Cunninghame House, Irvine KA12 8EE.





## Minute of Meeting Clyde Muirshiel Park Authority Consultative Forum

Date	Time	Venue
Friday, 01 December 2017	10:00	CMR2, Renfrewshire House, Cotton Street, Paisley,

### PRESENT

Councillor Andy Steel (Renfrewshire Council); Councillors Innes Nelson and David Wilson (both Inverclyde Council); Ross Anderson (Scottish Rural Property & Business Association); Kerry MacKendrick (Lochwinnoch Community Council); Graeme Randall (Sport Scotland); Douglas Blair (Largs Community Council); Sybil Simpson and Nigel Willis (both Save Your Regional Park) and Roger Hissett (Scottish Wildlife Trust - Ayrshire Branch).

### CHAIR

Councillor Innes, Chair, presided.

### IN ATTENDANCE

D Gatherer, Interim Regional Park Manager; and Elaine Currie, Senior Committee Services Officer and K O'Neill, Assistant Democratic Services Officer (both Renfrewshire Council).

### APOLOGIES

Councillor Todd Ferguson (North Ayrshire Council); Donald Cochrane (Scottish National Farmers Union); Gerry McAuley (RSPB Scotland) and Patricia Perman (Largs Community Council).

### DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest intimated prior to the commencement of the meeting.

1 **MINUTE**

There was submitted the Minute of the meeting of the Consultative Forum held on 1 September 2017.

**DECIDED:** That the Minute be approved.

2 **MATTERS ARISING**

There were no matters arising.

**DECIDED:** That it be noted that there were no matters arising.

3 **FORESTRY APPLICATION IN CLYDE MUIRSHIEL REGIONAL PARK AND WILD LAND AREA - HALKSHILL AND BLAIRPARK**

Under reference to item 5 of the Minute of the meeting of this Consultative Forum held on 1 September 2017 Douglas Blair, Largs Community Council advised the Forum of the up-to-date position of the Environmental Impact Assessment in relation to the forestry application for Halkshill and Blairpark.

He intimated that representatives of Forestry Commission Scotland and the applicant would meet with Largs Community Council on 13 December 2017. It was proposed that details of the meeting be issued to members of the Consultative Forum should they wish to attend. This was agreed.

It was further proposed that the update provided be noted; that a further update be provided at the next meeting of the Consultative Forum to be held on 16 February 2018; and that the Interim Regional Park Manager contact the John Muir Trust to make them aware of the meeting being held in Largs on 13 December 2017. This was also agreed.

**DECIDED:**

(a) That the update provided by Largs Community Council be noted and that a further update be provided at the next meeting of the Consultative Forum to be held on 16 February 2018;

(b) That details of the meeting be issued to members of the Consultative Forum should they wish to attend; and

(c) That the Interim Regional Park Manager contact the John Muir Trust to make them aware of the meeting being held in Largs on 13 December 2017.

4 **REPRESENTING CLYDE MUIRSHIEL REGIONAL PARK AT PUBLIC INQUIRIES**

Under reference to item 7 of the Minute of the meeting of this Consultative Forum held on 1 September 2017 it was noted that no responses had been received from planning officers in the three member councils and that a report on this matter would be submitted to a future meeting of the Joint Committee.

It was proposed that the Head of Planning and Housing Services, Renfrewshire Council be requested to submit a report relative to this matter to the next meeting of the Joint Committee to be held on 16 February 2018 and that it be noted that the Chair would raise this matter with planning officers from Inverclyde Council. This was agreed.

**DECIDED:**

(a) That it be noted that no responses had been received from planning officers in the three member councils and that a report on this matter would be submitted to a future meeting of the Joint Committee;

(b) That the Head of Planning and Housing Services, Renfrewshire Council be requested to submit a report relative to this matter to the next meeting of the Joint Committee to be held on 16 February 2018; and

(c) That it be noted that the Chair would raise this matter with planning officers from Inverclyde Council.

**5 MINUTE OF AGREEMENT**

Under reference to item 9 of the Minute of the meeting of this Consultative Forum held on 1 September 2017 it was noted that the review of the Minute of Agreement was ongoing and that the Head of Planning and Housing Services, Renfrewshire Council would submit a report to a future meeting of the Joint Committee.

It was proposed that as this matter had been ongoing for some time, the Head of Planning and Housing Services, Renfrewshire Council be requested to submit a report to the next meeting of the Consultative Forum to be held on 16 February 2018 on the current position of the review of the Minute of Agreement. This was agreed.

**DECIDED:**

(a) That it be noted that the review of the Minute of Agreement was ongoing and that the Head of Planning and Housing Services, Renfrewshire Council would submit a report to a future meeting of the Joint Committee; and

(b) That as this matter had been ongoing for some time, the Head of Planning and Housing Services, Renfrewshire Council be requested to submit a report to the next meeting of the Consultative Forum to be held on 16 February 2018 on the current position of the review of the Minute of Agreement.

**6 PARK SIGNAGE**

Under reference to item 10 of the Minute of the meeting of this Consultative Forum held on 1 September 2017 the Interim Regional Park Manager advised that he had been in discussion with the Tourism Officers at both North Ayrshire and Renfrewshire Councils. He had still to discuss this matter with the Tourism Officer at Inverclyde Council.

He further advised that there was currently no budgets available for park signage at North Ayrshire and Renfrewshire Councils and that he would now look at other funding streams for the provision of park signage.

It was proposed that the Interim Regional Park Manager investigate the possibility of establishing a 'Friends of the Regional Park Group' who would not only raise funds for projects such as park signage but also raise the profile of the Regional Park and report back his findings to a future meeting of the Consultative Forum. This was agreed.

**DECIDED:**

(a) That the update provided by the Interim Regional Park Manager be noted; and

(b) That the Interim Regional Park Manager be requested to investigate the possibility of establishing a 'Friends of the Regional Park Group' who would not only raise funds for projects such as park signage but also raise the profile of the Regional Park and report back his findings to a future meeting of the Consultative Forum.

**7 INTRODUCTION OF CROSS COUNTRY SKIING AT CASTLE SEMPLE**

Under reference to item 6 of the Minute of the meeting of this Consultative Forum held on 1 September 2017 the Interim Regional Park Manager advised that additional accommodation would be required in order to facilitate the introduction of cross country skiing at Castle Semple. He would continue to investigate all options and report back to the Consultative Forum if the situation changed.

**DECIDED:** That the update provided by the Interim Regional Park Manager be noted.

**8 MEMBERSHIP OF THE CONSULTATIVE FORUM**

Members were advised that both Fairlie Community Council and Save the Gretas had intimated that they wished to be become members of the Consultative Forum.

The Chair proposed that both organisations become members of the Consultative Forum and this was agreed.

**DECIDED:** That both Fairlie Community Council and Save the Gretas become members of the Consultative Forum.

**9 CYCLING CONSULTANCY**

The Interim Regional Park Manager advised that he had forwarded the draft document relative to the development of off-road cycling within the Regional Park to Forestry Commission Scotland for comment.

**DECIDED:** That the matter be noted.

**10 DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

**DECIDED:** That it be noted that the next meeting of the Consultative Forum would be held at 10.00 am on 16 February 2018 in Renfrewshire House, Cotton Street, Paisley.